
Chequamegon Bay Quilters – Minutes for January 3, 2023


Called to order by Jill S. at 5:30 p.m. with 8 present at the library and 7 over zoom.   Winter storm 
warning! 


Deb A motioned to approve the December minutes, Sue G seconded.  


Name tag drawing winner: Deb A. wins the name tag drawing. CONGRATULATIONS!


Treasurer’s report

Current Balance: 3,513.38

Quilts of Valor: 211.30

Guild Cushion: 300.00

Available Balance: 3,002.08

Quilt of Valor Foundation Account: 86.10 


Sunshine Fund:   Four birthdays in January.  Gayle S, Carrie G, Kaci P, & Nancy W.  


Quilts of Valor:  Sue G and Jan S  are setting up a quilt of valor kit cutting day at Jan S’s house.  We have 
yet to determine a date, but it will be before  the February 4th Quilt of Valor Sew Day.  Quilts of Valor Sew 
Day is first Saturday in February, February 4th at the library about 10:00 – 2:00. 


12X12 – Jill S. is working on getting a back-up or additional information from Melissa to catch up on the 
12X12 tracking.   She will try to get information from Melissa by February meeting.   If not, Jill S will try to 
summarize 12X12 information documented in minutes or on Chequamegon Bay Quilters website.  


BUSINESS

• Public meetings, pictures posted on CBQ website


Are we comfortable with our pictures being posted on the Weebly site?   Please let Jill S. know 
if you have strong feelings one way or another.  Karen Y. reports that we’ve posted pictures in 
the past.  Jill S. revisiting question post Covid shutdown and with use of Zoom. 


 

• Board plans to discuss CBQ accounts, verification process, managing accounts, 

etc. at Jan. mtg  

The guild bylaws indicate that there are 5 board members who have voting privileges.   

They are the President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer and Program Coordinator.   


• Lu has extra weighted bead kits for those interested in participating in the bead 
challenge. 

Instructions are in the Dec. Meeting Minutes and more information under the Quilt Events tab at 
the Chequamegon Bay Quilters website. Completed projects will be shown in February.


• Membership dues – Amber will be following up with some members, but please have your dues 
paid by February.    


Show and Tell :  Lucy T, Jan S. Kaci P, Deb A, Jill S and Dawn all shared items during show and tell.   We 
had potholders, recycled projects, Amazing Grace wall hanging, Christmas table runners, No-Sew Star 
Ornaments, a Sophie Bag, and a quilt prepared for a bride from well wishes from bridal shower 
participants.    




PROGRAM:  What color is your brain?  Jill S uses this presentation with nursing students.  The 
presentation is built upon a book entitled, “What Color is Your Brain?  A Fun and Fascinating Approach to 
Understanding Yourself and Others” by Sheila N. Glazov.    Those present and on Zoom participated.   We 
were mostly blue and yellow, a few green and a few orange.   


Afterwards, those present and on Zoom were invited to make a No-Sew Star.    For instructions Google 
“No Sew Folded Star Ornament with Samantha” to learn how to make the no sew star.   It’s about a 10-
minute video.  


The meeting adjourned at 7:11.  


Submitted by Teresa N- Secretary


 


